A RESOLUTION OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERS REQUESTING AND URGING
THE GOVERNOR AND THE STATE LEGISLATURE TO HONOR AND RESTORE PILOT FUNDING TO STATUTORY LEVELS CREATING FISCAL CONSISTENCY AND EASING THE OVERBURDENED CITY TAXPAYERS AND CITY SERVICES.
WHEREAS:  The State of Connecticut grants a property tax exemption to colleges, universities, hospitals, and other cultural organizations; and
WHEREAS: Payments-In-Lieu-of-Taxes (PILOT) programs are designed to reimburse cities for loss of revenue on real property belonging to such tax exempt institutions; and 

WHEREAS:  A very large percentage of the real property within the City of New Haven is not taxed because of the large and growing non-profit sector in New Haven; and
WHEREAS: State law requires reimbursements for colleges and hospital properties at a level of 77 percent of assessed value of real property and 45 percent for state owned buildings; and
WHEREAS: In recent years the State of Connecticut has provided PILOT reimbursements to the City of New Haven at far lower levels than those provided for by state law, including 31.6 percent for college and hospital properties and 23 percent for state properties this past year; and 
WHEREAS:  The majority of vital services provided to the most needy in the region are borne at the expense of New Haven taxpayers; and

WHEREAS:  The City of New Haven needs its full allotment of PILOT monies in order to budget in a predictable way; and

WHEREAS:  the City of New Haven needs unrestricted funds which can be used in a way consistent with the consensus of its residents and its elected representatives; and 
WHEREAS:  Residents from across the region and state benefit tremendously from the cultural and economic stimulus provided by the nonprofit organizations hosted by the City of New Haven; and

WHEREAS: Full PILOT reimbursements would help to relieve the unfair and disproportionate burden that the presence of these nonprofits places upon New Haven taxpayers.
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the New Haven Board of Alders calls on the Governor and the State Legislature to make PILOT reimbursements to the City of New Haven at full statutory levels for this coming budget year and future budget years; and
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the New Haven Board of Alders shall conduct public hearings to hear testimony on the low PILOT reimbursements to the City of New Haven and their impact on the New Haven community, and on what steps to be taken to remedy this situation.

